Staff have been undertaking a great deal of activities to support the SPIL and the work of the council during the time since our last council business meeting.  There are several initiatives underway and items which have arisen since our last council meeting.

1. Common Disability Agenda - Terri has been doing a fantastic job planning and executing the Common Disability Agenda.  This SPIL driven activity has taken staff around the state drawing in public comment and information in order to develop a grass roots document centered around common agenda items this council, disability advocates and service agencies can promote.  As a staff we took a small halt in the events to gather where we are in the process and plan ways to solicit additional input.  As a result you will be seeing more of the following:
· Greater Media presence. 
· Attempts to solicit knowledge of the events to a wider audience. 
· Outreach efforts to get more youth involved in the process.  
· Release of a Survey Tool to collect information from individuals who can not make the specific events.
· Release dates of Mid-Michigan and South-East Michigan Events.
Currently, SILC has received comment from over 100 individuals and expects that number to grow much larger with the events in larger population centers.  Terri will be working with individual council members to solicit their input and participation as events are conducted where members reside.  

2. Employment First – SILC Staff and council members have continued to be invited members of the Lt. Governor’s Employment First workgroup. The participation on this group has allowed SILC staff to advocate on behalf of consumers and the SILC Council.  From a SPIL perspective, I would like to update the council on how our work on the group is being conducted.
· SILC continues to advocate to the Lt. Governor’s office that we have a fundamental issue with the Employment First Executive Order.  SILC staff and the past chair has twice met with the Lt. Governor expressing concern that inclusion of Community Rehabilitation organizations (CROs) as successful employment outcomes are not consistent with Independent Living or the Workforce Innovation and Expansion (WIOA) Act.

· Understanding this important issue, SILC staff and council members have focused on the one essential part of the Lt. Governor’s Employment First initiative,  outreach activities to individuals currently working at CROs.  Under WIOA, each of these individuals who are being paid sub-minimum wage are  required to annually (In some cases bi-annually) have their options for community based integrated employment explained.  This education process can have a true impact in moving individuals away from CROs and to integrated employment opportunities.  

3. P3I Initiative – SILC staff have been working with other state and national leaders to prepare public comment against the P3I initiative being proposed by the Administration on Community Living (ACL).  Attached to this document is the submitted public comment.  To give a brief explanation of why this proposal is being opposed, is it will severely impact the voice and services for persons with disabilities by combing both the financial grants and council membership of the Developmental Disability’s Council, SILC and Traumatic Brain Injury into one council and grant source.  It would place Part B services at risk in Michigan and potentially close many CILs in other states.  Staff will continue to monitor this initiative and potentially request assistance from council members as the initiative unfolds. 

4. Other Work – SILC staff continue to collaborate with other councils and the DSE including:

· Terri attended a conference in Washington DC in collaboration with the DD Council

· Staff continue to work assisting the DSE with NetCil Database Support

· Staff have collaborated with DN/M and The Disability Network in Flint to work on the SPIL goal of developing a Center of Excellence for the CIL Network.  Work on this proposal is being presented to the council during the September business meeting.  

· Staff support to all monthly committee meetings.  SILC was able to conduct two meetings of each committee (Executive, Finance, SPIL)
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